Minutes of Walsall Meeting, 14th October 2015
Present:

Jay Patel - Chair




Fazal Rehman – AIMP

Harj Sadhra - Lloyds




Jas Pannu - Coalpool


Jyoti Vadukul - Lloyds



Balraj Chohan - Beacon
Steve Hartshorne - KV Hartshorne


Malkit Singh - Walkers
Daljit Sandhu - Morrisons 



Chetan Rai – Boots




WCCG: Hema Patel
The business meeting was preceded by working groups.

The meeting commenced with a presentation on Upostelle & OCs and another from Lynne Griffiths (Lundbeck) around Selincro for alcohol interventions.

Apologies: Abs Bashir, Jan Nicholls, Jyoti Saini, Paul Gnosill, Sudheer Kamath, Jatin Patel 
The business meeting commenced with a request from the Chair for Declarations of Interest, there were none. An attendance sheet was provided for attendees, to be forwarded to the Pharma reps.
A review of the minutes and actions from September followed, Sudheer had elected not to attend as his nomination is not yet confirmed; nothing further has been received from CCA. 
All other actions were completed.
There were no Declarations of AoB
EPS go live Wharf Practice, December 1st.
CCG Update 
► Warfarin – reminder to GPs to prescribe 500mcg tablets, request GPs to rewrite Rxs for ½ 1mg tablet; 

► Yellow card app;

► List of approved blood glucose monitors + lancets + strips pending (formulary on website). Limit to patients who need to test blood glucose (not controlled exclusively by diet or metformin monotherapy), prescribe non-approved strips until annual review (Hema);

► Use prednisolone solution in preference to soluble tablets – cost

CRi 

Information for contractors re CRi partner contacts pending.

Adrian Roche requesting feedback on transformation process from PH to CRi for needle ex, supervised methadone.

· A lot of information collected on Needle-x clients – anonymised 

· Extra work in registering clients and acknowledging receipt of scripts
· More pro-active with clients
Pharmacy First, EHC & Palliative Care migrated to PharmOutcomes. 
As secure email address has yet to be created for Sexual Health claims, as a contractors should fill out and fax the CASH form to Walsall Healthcare Trust 
Sexual health tender in a couple of week’s time – may be changes. Notifications set to change: signposting to OOH – Urgent Care Centre – no longer providing sexual health services, changes to signposting for pharmacies and UCC.

PMR – Pharmacy First previously entered on PMR to ensure limited number of consultations (Sandwell model). Walsall do not apply a cap. Discussion around care in choosing patient’s GP, eg in some practices GPs are grouped together> Similar problems were reported at Cluster with flu vaccinations.

Cross-border pharmacies must ensure they select the correct scheme according to the LA/CCG to which the patient’s GP belongs.
Concerns were expressed that Walsall CCG have commissioned services autonomously. NHS-E have based schemes on Walsall models (PF, Palliative Care) and included an uplift in funding. Using PO improves efficiency but LPC members feel Walsall contractors are disadvantaged compared to the harmonised services operating in some LPC areas. Hema responded that PF Walsall commissioned till 2017, the scheme has been evaluated and is known to be valuable and there are no caps on number of patient visits.

Supervised Consumption/Methadone claims/Needle-X 
To be made via PO from 1st September. 

► Annette Owen visiting in November
Flu Forum
Report from Jan in the DBx. One of the PMs (Chris Blunt) was concerned about lack of notifications from pharmacies. After discussion he and Jan agreed to keep in contact and Chris contacted all practices to check their email address. There have been further emails about surgery staff being aware that notifications may be awaiting input and using the correct coding, as some practices have been asking pharmacists for information (batch no. and expiry date of vaccine) not required for a pharmacy flu vaccination. Incorrect coding leads to incorrect claims.
NHS-E will collect feedback from both sides and may take action wherever appropriate.
Cluster Report

CPAF – survey circulated (address also on website). There have been comms difficulties so the November 1st is a guide only.

Flu – data from NHS-E showed 15000 patients had been vaccinated in our area (BSBCC & AHW) 

LPN Chair appointed Satyan Kotecha
Xmas Holiday – core hours apply on Saturday 26th December.

Palliative care – scheme 1st April
LMC 

Fire Safety Checks

Weight Management – patients requesting Orlistat from GP.

Smoking Cessation – GPs not happy that they’d have to prescribe NRT, varenicyclne & bupropion. Some practices are declining to prescribe. A pharmacy PGD operates in other areas of the patch
Two federations in WCCG.
► Bharat Patel leaving on December 11th to work for a GP practice. Send a card.
Hema left the meeting.

 
Clarification on “GP federations” and efficiencies/opportunities/dangers/possible effect on LMC. WCCG is moving to devolved commissioning to take advantage of NHS-E support which will not be available in 2017, when they had planned to assume delegated powers.

Action: invite a federation lead to a meeting, invite LMC rep quarterly.

Future meetings: November 11th, January 13th, February 10th
Actions 
	Newsletter:
	
	
	

	Warfarin 500mcg
	Jan
	√
	

	Yellow card app
	Jan
	√
	

	Approved glucose meters and accessories
	Hema/Jan
	√√
	

	Prednisolone solution
	Jan
	√
	

	CRi feedback impressions to Adrian Roche
	all
	
	

	CRi Annette Owen invited November 
	Jan
	√
	

	Farewell for Bharat
	Jan
	
	

	Farewell Will Willson
	Jan
	√
	

	Federation info, LMC rep quarterly
	Jay
	√
	

	Working group action – review notes
	all
	√
	

	Malkit – flu top tips
	Malkit
	√
	

	Balraj – Emily Bisset email Erica left
	Jan
	√
	

	PSNC/pharma MUR templates and guidance
	Jeff/all
	√
	

	Two-way meeting
	Abs/Jan
	√
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